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Dear Bethany Families,

During the course of this week our school has followed Our Lord in retracing His Passion. Students 
from the following grades have reverently presented the following aspects of the Passion of Christ:

 +  Palm Sunday:  Kindergarten and Year 3

  +  The Washing of the Disciples Feet at the Last Supper:  Year 1 and Year 4

 +  The Garden of Gethsemane:  Year 2 and Year 5

 +  The Crucifixion:  Year 6

Being able to share these faith experiences is truly a privilege and offers our community an 
opportunity for spiritual reflection and renewal.

In their classes the children have been devoting time to learning about, discussing and reflecting 
on, the meaning of Holy Week & Easter. I would encourage all families to enter into the Eucharistic 
celebration of our faith this Easter Season by attending Mass with your children.

As St Paul proclaims ? If Christ is not Risen, then our faith has no meaning. The Resurrection of Christ 
is the real climax of Holy Week - it completes the Paschal season: the passion, death & 
resurrection of Jesus.

Easter displaces death for all humanity and replaces this for eternity with life everlasting. 
Therefore all who accept Christ as Lord will have a share in this life.

To have faith is to be sure of the things we hope for, to be certain of the things we cannot see. 
(Hebrews 11:1)

Wishing all families a Happy, Holy and Safe Easter.

Buona Pasqua!

Sergio Rosato

Pr incipal

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE



ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL'S 
MESSAGE

Dear Parents and Carers,

2023 NAPLAN

During Weeks 8 & 9 of this term, Year 3 and Year 5 students participated in the 2023 NAPLAN 
Assessments. Congratulations to all of our Bethany students for their resilience and hard work 
during this time. The variety of tests were completed by the students with great effort and 
enthusiasm.

A huge thank you to our NAPLAN Coordinators Mrs Christel Vion and Mrs Erica Sullivan, the Year 3 
and Year 5 class teachers and our parents and carers who prepared and supported the children so 
well.

Results of the 2023 NAPLAN tests will be shared with parents once the school receives them later 
this year.

Term  1

As we come to the end of our first term of learning and growing together, it is amazing at how much 
we have accomplished in just eleven short weeks.

This term has seen us participate in a wide range of activities including:

? Mathematical Assessment Interviews for all children

? Early Years Assessment for Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2

? St Dominic?s College visit for Stage 3

? Opening School Mass

? Welcome BBQ

? Sacrament of First Reconciliation and formation workshops

? Catholic Schools Week - Enrolments begin for 2024

? Open Classrooms

? Kindergarten 2024 School tours

? Ash Wednesday Whole School Mass

? Zone, Diocesan and NSWCPS Swimming Championships

? Cross Country Carnival

? Infants Fun Run

? PBS4L Relaunch Day

? Effort In Learning Awards Assemblies

? Caroline Chisholm Catholic College Visit Stage 3

? Penola Catholic College visit Stage 3

? School Photos



ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL'S 
MESSAGE CONT'D

? Sunday Children?s Masses

? Year 6 Leadership Mass and Induction

? Student Representative Council Induction Ceremony and morning tea

? NAPLAN for Years 3 & 5

? Infants Reading Parent Afternoon

? Holy Week Prayer Liturgies

I?d like to say a heartfelt thank you to each and every member of our community who continues 
to work to ensure our school is a faith-filled place of nurturing and learning. I wish you all a 
blessed Easter with your families and a happy and safe holiday. Looking forward to seeing you 
all after the break, refreshed for another term of learning and fun.

 

Many blessings for the week ahead,

Rebecca Lloyd

Assistant Principal



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

These are just  a very sm all sam ple of  t he learning t hat  has t aken place dur ing Term  1.

Kindergar t en  has learned that 
Jesus is a friend who loves us. He is 
the Son of God and the Son of 
Mary. Jesus is our brother and he 
showed us how God wants us to 
live.

Year  3 learned about the 
Sacraments. The focus during their 
learning was on belonging and how 
the Sacraments of Initiation unites 
us with our Church.

Year  4 investigated what they knew 
about God. They looked at 
scripture, our world, the 
Sacraments and their own lives to 
see where God can be found.



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CONT'D

The learning in Year  5 investigated 
how God is revealed to us through 
Jesus. Through Jesus? preaching to 
the poor, sick and outcast, the 
Kingdom of God was revealed. 
Through Jesus? life, death and 
resurrection, he provided us with 
hope.

Year  2 focused on how the children of 
God can care for the world. They 
learned that God is our loving Father 
and Creator who loves us and is always 
present in our lives.

Through their learning cycle, Year  1 
were reminded of how precious 
they are as individuals who are 
precious, unique and truly loved.

 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CONT'D

Save

t he

dat e:

The next Sunday Children?s Mass at St Padre Pio Parish is on May 7th. 
This Mass will be organised by Year 3. All Bethany families are invited to 
attend.

Sacram ent  of  Conf irm at ion

A reminder that preparations for the Sacrament of Confirmation will commence 
at the beginning of Term 2.

Mrs Baldacchino



ST PADRE PIO PARISH



LIBRARY

It was wonderful to see so many parents come along to our first 
K-2 Library Gathering on Thursday 23rd March. The handout 
that was given to parents on that day is included in this 
newsletter for families that were unable to attend. Lots of 
parents took the opportunity to borrow an assortment of library 
books to read at home with their children.

Next term our library will again be open from 8.15am until 
classes begin on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday mornings 
for any parents who want to come in with their children to 
borrow books or share some time reading together.

 Bet hany?s Library Monit ors

This year thirty two enthusiastic Year 5 and 6 students have agreed to serve our Bethany 
community as Library Monitors. Monitors are rostered on to assist other students in the library 
during lunchtime and help to ensure that the library is an organised, safe and happy space where 
all students can gather to use our books and games and participate in activities. They also help with 
scanning and shelving books that students have returned and an assortment of tasks that help to 
ensure the library runs smoothly.

Our Library Monitors are to be congratulated on the positive and respectful way they have 
approached their responsibilit ies and acted as positive role models for their peers.

 

Storytime in the Library at lunchtime is organised by 

our Library monitors.



LIBRARY CONT'D



DATES FOR THE DIARY

Term  2 24t h Apr i l St af f  Developm ent  Day  - Pupil Free 

25t h Apr i l Anzac Day - Public Holiday

26t h Apr i l Sacram ent  of  Conf irm at ion parent  Meet ing- Padre Pio Par ish 
- 7pm

26t h Apr i l First  Day Term  2

27t h Apr i l Sacram ent  of  Conf irm at ion form at ion workshop #1 
(7pm -8pm ) - School Hall

3rd May Sacram ent  of  Conf irm at ion form at ion workshop #2 
(7pm -8pm ) - School Hall

4t h May Sacram ent  of  Conf irm at ion form at ion workshop #3 
(7pm -8pm ) - School Hall

10t h May Diocesan Cross Count ry - East ern Creek

10t h May Sacram ent  of  Conf irm at ion form at ion workshop #4 
(7pm -8pm ) - School Hall

11t h May Conf irm at ion Pract ice (6:45pm  - 8pm ) Padre Pio Par ish

14t h May Sacram ent  of  Conf irm at ion Mass 2pm  - Padre Pio Par ish

16t h May At hlet ics Carnival -  Blair  Oval St  Marys

17t h May Yr  6 Canber ra Excursion

18t h May Yr  6 Canber ra Excursion

19t h May Yr  6 Canber ra Excursion

21st  May Sacram ent  of  Conf irm at ion Mass 2pm  - Padre Pio Par ish

24t h May Nat ional Sim ult aneous St ory Tim e



OTHER MATTERS

ENROLMENTS - KINDERGARTEN 2024

Families who have a child starting school next year are encouraged to complete and submit an 
enrolment form, as we are now sending Letters of Offer to interested families.  Please visit the 
school office if you would like an enrolment pack or contact our Enrolments Officer on 4723 
3700 if you have any enquiries regarding the enrolment process. 

If you have family or friends who have a child ready for school, please pass on our details and let 
them know enrolments are now open. We love welcoming new families to our community!

BETHANY WINTER UNIFORM

Term 2 marks the transition into our Winter school uniform. Students and families have the first 
two weeks of the term to transition into full winter uniform. Full winter uniform is to be worn by 
Week 3.

MEDICAL ACTION PLANS
If your child is on a Medical Action Plan, could you please take the time to check that it is still 
valid.

Medical Action Plans are valid for 12 months. A visit to the doctor may be required if your child?s 
plan is approaching the end of its validity.

We would appreciate it if updated Action Plans be sent to us via the school email or sent with 
your child.

Thank you



COMMUNICATION 
    Recent   Skoolbag Not if icat ions

     

 

    

05/04/2023 Cross Country training - Years 2-6

05/04/2023 Term 1 Week 10 Effort in Learning Awards

05/04/2023 Sport Notes

03/04/2023 Year 5 and 6 AFL trials - Years 5 & 6

31/03/2023 Found Drivers Licence and Key Card

31/03/2023 Clothing Pool

29/03/2023 Holy Week and Easter Liturgies and St Padre Pio Parish Holy Week & Easter Timetable

28/03/2023 AFL Auskick Cancellation

27/03/2023 Caroline Chisholm College - Year 7 Enrolments

24/03/2023 Late Bus 4541

COMMUNITY
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